Arrangements for the fly past have been cleared with the relevant authorities and neighbouring landowners/ occupiers have been contacted about the plans. Separately arrangements by CWaC for the cycle event were also nearing completion again residents will receive an information pack.

7 FINANCE

The following payments were authorised:

G Cookson salary 1 July – 31 August plus reimbursement of council expenses of £87.90 for the period 1 May – 30 June.

Ken Cox – maintenance May and June – June £186

PD Services - stationery £11.87

Income

£3000 members' grant towards parish plan expenses and the start-up costs of the "Friends of LB Common" £300 from Little Budworth Charities - Dodds Account the cost of the war memorial cleaning.

Members received an updated version of the council's bank statements and monthly accounts up to 31 May 2013 as part of the council's overall management procedures.

8 OTHER BUSINESS

Some concerns were recorded about the speed which large agricultural vehicles attained whilst travelling both through the village and on adjacent lanes. It was acknowledged that the parish council could do little about this but nevertheless the situation would continue to be monitored and if necessary further action would be considered.

9 NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will take place on Monday 9 September 2013 in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm.